



HUNGERHILL LANE EDENTHORPE DONCASTER DN3 2JY

> TEL: 01302 885811 FAX: 01302 880384

Email: admin@hungerhillschool.com

24 June 2021

Summer School - Year 6 into Year 7

Dear Parents/carers,

We are delighted to confirm that we will be running a Summer School during the Summer holidays, here at Hungerhill, delivered by Active Fusion. It will be open for all Year 6 students who are joining us in September 2021 and places are now available for booking, there is no cost for the sessions. To book your place, please <u>click here</u>. The closing date for bookings is Thursday 15th July 2021.

The Summer School will focus on fun, friendship, and fitness, aiming to promote mental, physical and social health for all children who attend. Attendance will be incredibly beneficial in helping your child prepare for the transition from their Primary School to Hungerhill, giving them a fantastic opportunity to build strong friendships with their peers before joining us in September, as well as becoming more familiar with their new surroundings.

The Summer School will take place from **Monday 16**th **August to Friday 20**th **August**. Registration will take place at 9.00am each day with the fourth and final session of the day ending at 3.00pm; lunch will be provided for all participants. Depending on uptake, your child will be offered a minimum of two and a half day during the week, with the potential for more days if numbers allow, which will be communicated to you directly by Active Fusion once after 15th July 2021, once the booking closing date has passed.

We are really excited by what we can offer your child during the Summer School and know that they will benefit greatly by attending. Research evidence has shown that such programmes promote children's engagement in physical activities, educational and cultural activities, and promote wellbeing in children and parents. We know that transitioning from primary school to secondary school can be a daunting prospect for young people and we are confident that our Summer School will really help them to prepare, make friends and feel more settled about their next steps.

We really hope that your son/daughter will be excited at this prospect, and we look forward to seeing them participating and having fun in the summer holidays.

Yours sincerely

Mrs L Pond

Headteacher

Mr P Storey

Deputy Headteacher

Mr M Hickin

Associate Assistant Headteacher











